
 
 

Customs Act 1901 

 

Notice under section 269ZZM(1B) 

A4 Copy Paper Exported from the Federative Republic of Brazil, the People’s 

Republic of China, the Republic of Indonesia and the Kingdom of Thailand 

 

The Anti-Dumping Review Panel (ADRP) has completed a review of the decision made by the former 

Parliamentary Secretary to the Minister for Industry, Innovation and Science to publish dumping duty 

notices under subsections 269TG(1) & (2) and subsections 269TJ(1) & (2) of the Customs Act 1901 in 

respect of A4 Copy Paper exported from the Federative Republic of Brazil, the People’s Republic of 

China, the Republic of Indonesia and the Kingdom of Thailand. 

 

Applications for review were made by the following: 

 Double A (1991) Public Company Limited; 

 Fuji Xerox Australia Pty Ltd; 

 Government of Indonesia; 

 Greenpoint Global Trading (Macao Commercial Offshore) Limited; 

 International Paper do Brasil Ltda; 

 Jackaroo Paper Pty Ltd; 

 Phoenix Pulp and Paper Company Ltd; 

 P.T. Riau Andalan Kertas and APRIL International Enterprise Pte Ltd; 

 Sinar Mas Pulp and Paper Products; and 

 UPM Asia Pacific Pte Ltd.   

 

A copy of the applications and submissions are available on the ADRP website 

www.adreviewpanel.gov.au  

 

The ADRP provided its report and recommendations to me on 10 January 2018. 

 
Subsection 269ZZM(1A) of the Customs Act 1901 requires that I make a decision having regard to 

that report and its recommendations within 30 days after receiving that report. This required me to 

make my decision by 9 February 2018. However, where special circumstances prevent my decision 

being made within the 30 day period, it may be made within a longer period, as I consider appropriate.  
 

As a result of special circumstances, I decided under section 269ZZM(1A)(b) of the Customs Act 

1901 to extend the period for making my decision to 12
 
March 2018. 

 

Zed Seselja 

Parliamentary Secretary to the Minister for Jobs and Innovation 

9 February 2018 

http://www.adreviewpanel.gov.au/

